

ORDER OF SERVICE

June 26, 2022

Welcome & Greeting	Chris Baker
Call to Worship	Baptist Catechism - Chuck Burton See Q & A on back of bulletin
Worshipping Together Through Song	Way Maker Because He Lives
Deacon's Prayer and Encouragement	Steve Gordon
Worshipping Together Through Song	Look What God Has Done
Pastoral Prayer	Jerry Patton
Receiving God's Word Together	Chris Baker
Responding to God's Word Together	Turn Your Eyes
Announcements and Benediction	Chuck Burton
Closing Song	Because He Lives - Chorus

WHY WE GATHER

Whether you're a first-time guest or a longtime member, we're glad you're here! We believe that there are many ingredients involved in making a healthy Christian, and the Sunday morning gathering is definitely one of them. Each week we live our lives being bombarded by lies; we are told that we are so bad that we are beyond hope or so good that we are beyond need. Throughout our week we are tempted to put our hope in and stake our joy on things and people that will inevitably fail us. A gospel-centered, Jesus-exulting weekly gathering is a major defense against these errors. We need to be reminded by others and need to remind others of the wonders purchased for us by the person and work of Jesus Christ. Gathering with other Christians is a God-ordained means to do this.

WEEKLY VOLUNTEERS

	This Week	Next Week
Ushers	Brandon Hough, Mike Kropf, Martin Mahieu, Nathan Martin	Randy Power, Dan Rhoades, Don Rodgers
Nursery	Greg & Hilary Hedberg, Dylan & Lindsey Kempker	Nancy Nelson, Pam Gordon, Dena Cox, Cathy Harvey
Children's Church	No Children's Church	Seth & Sadie Foster, Gary Dorr, Lonnie Cox
Tech Team		
Deacon Prayer	Mike Hall	Randy Power
Stuart House	Terry Carlyle	Dan Rhoades
Breakfast: B=Bakers S=Servers	B: C Haverstick, B Watson, M Brown, S Anderson S: K & C Haverstick, D Woolfolk, B Watson	1 B: P Gordon, C Buck, N Wheeler, D Mathews S: P Gordon, C & F Buck, N Wheeler
Monday Tellers	Dorothy Smith and LeeAnn Mahieu	John & Judy Malloy

OUR TEAM

Ministerial Staff Chris Baker, Pastor

(573) 529.3378 | cbaker@centraliafbc.org Jerry Patton, Pastoral Resident (573) 528-4569 | jerry@centraliafbc.org Danelle Mathews, Music Director (573) 682.7159 | dmathews@centraliafbc.org Chuck Burton, Senior Adult Director (573) 682.4931 | cburton@centraliafbc.org Nicole Rhoades, Children's Director (573) 881-0850 | nicole@centraliafbc.org

Administrative & Support Staff

Jacki Stelzer, Secretary John Luttrell, Custodian

Deacons

Lonnie Cox Stuart Cox Bob Fair Duane Farmer Seth Foster Steve Gordon Mike Hall Michael Hann Randy Power Dennis Sykes Dan Rhoades, Chairman Harold Deckerd, V Chairman Gary Dorr, Secretary

CONTACT US

First Baptist Church 101 S Collier St. Centralia, MO 65240 573.682.2148 | office@centraliafbc.org

FBC THIS WEEK

Sunday, June 26	
8:00am	Prayer Service
8:30am	Breakfast
9:00am	Sunday School
10:15am	Worship
After Worship	VBS Meeting
5:00pm	Coffee House bible study
5:30pm	FBC Students Summer Sunday Night

Tuesday, June 28

7:00pm

9:00am	Fellowship Hal
	usage

VBS Canvassing

Wednesday, June 29

6:00pm	Worship Practice
6:15pm	FBC Students

Friday, July 1

10:00am Game Day

Upcoming FBC Events

Monday, July 4: Office Closed Wednesday, July 13: Children's Swimming in Moberly

July 17 - 21: Vacation Bible School

NEWS

Vacation Bible School: Are you interested in volunteering? VBS will be July 17-21. Contact Kelly Harper to get your volunteer spot. 573-355-6453 or kelly.harper@cr6.org Meeting: There will be a VBS Helpers/Volunteers Meeting TODAY after worship service. You will receive your materials and get your questions answered.

Volunteers Needed: Do you want to make a difference in the lives of the children at FBC? We are looking for people who are excited to work with our children. We have several positions in both Sunday School and in our FBC Kids on Wednesday evenings (August-April/May). We need 4 nursery workers (2 -SS and 2- Wed. evenings), 3rd grade assistant teacher (SS), 4th grade assistant teacher (Wed. evenings), 5th grade assistant teacher (1 - SS and 1 - Wed. evenings), we also need a game leader for FBC Kids. Please contact Nicole Rhoades if you are interested in any of these positions.

Sunday Morning Prayer Service: Join us for Prayer Service at 8am on Sunday mornings in the Fellowship Hall. Join us to pray over our church, our community, and beyond for 30 minutes every Sunday morning!

Our GO Visitation Ministry is active! We need more church members who are willing to visit shutins, inactive members, and new Centralia residents. You'll be assigned an address or two to visit and you can go at your own pace. If you need a partner, just let us know and we'll assign you to a team. For more information, contact the church office or indicate your interest on a connect card today!

Operation Christmas Child: is an incredible way to spread the Gospel. One simple shoe box can change the lives on an entire family who don't know Christ. June is "quality toys" month. Also, don't forget about the Amazon wish list. See Terry and Ann Carlyle for details or stop by the display in the foyer.



MOBILE GIVING

Scan the QR Code with your mobile device to be directed to our mobile giving platform or visit centraliafbc.org/give.

LAST WEEK'S ATTENDANCE & GIVING

Sunday School 60 Morning Worship Giving

Weekly Need \$8,095.42

\$4,203.60 Total Received (includes online offerings)

SERMON NOTES

Psalm 129 | Chris Baker

Baptist Catechism:

Question #23: What is the misery into which all mankind fell through Adam's first sin?

Answer: All mankind, by their fall, lost communion with God, are under his wrath and curse, and so made liable to all the miseries of this life, to death itself, and to the pains of hell forever.

PRAYER LIST

To add a prayer request, complete a Connect Card from the pew rack and place it in the offering plate, or email office@centraliafbc.org

Name	Need	Name	Need
Bob Fair	Ongoing respiratory issues	Donna Smith	COPD
Darryl Veazey	Cancer	Gene Austin	Serious Surgery
Tonya Hardy	Lungs, Histoplasmoses	Dot McNaghten	Heart surgery recovery
Mary Bagley	Health issues	Rhonda McMillen	Cancer, Alzheimer's
Kayla Meier		Aaron Abel	Cancer treatment
Cale Harper	Seizures	Rita Burton	Recovering at home
J B Long		Barb Moore	Neck pain
Michael	Serious Motorcycle accident	Carol Buck	Recovery from neck surgery
Beverly Atkinson	Knee surgery	Roger Wilson	Heart - Surgery
Jeri Ward	Recovery from knee surgery	Harold & Sue Ward	(S) Oxygen & (H) Wound Clinic
Joni Holcomb	Recovery from surgery	Ronald & Sharon Cain	Bad wreck recovery
Joan Ball	ICU	Mark Grotjon	Chemo for colon problems
Jo Dickneite	Bad infection	Darlene Boswell	COPD
Ukraine		Susan Gail	Losing too much weight
Russia		Travis Barr	Treatment/healing/God's guidance for drs

Nursery is available during our worship gathering for children from birth through preschool. The nursery is located up the stairs from the family entrance. Ushers are available to help with the nursery check-in process.

Children's Church is available for children in kindergarten through the third grade on the first three Sundays of each month. Children's Church is dismissed from the Sanctuary before the sermon begins.



ONLINE OFFERING WITH BREEZE

Have you heard about *Breeze*, our online <u>communication/membership</u> program? Since the initiation of the program in 2020, it has proved to be a very useful tool to many of our members. If you haven't tried it, contact the church office for more information.

If you are already on *Breeze*, here's one more reason to love it. On **July 1** we will change our <u>online offerings</u> company from iDonate to the *Breeze* program. There should be no extra effort from the ones that already do online offerings. You can still do recurring offerings. (Just an easy initial setup is needed.) Currently through iDonate, you can only choose General fund; with Breeze you will have designated fund options.

Going through Breeze for online offerings will save FBC \$75 per month. When entering your offerings through the FBC website (<u>centraliafbc.org</u>), you will have a chance to choose whether you or the church pays the processing fees. If you choose to pay the fees, you will get credit for those on your givings record.

Contact the church office for more information. We aim to make your giving experience a *Breeze*!

As always, you can still put your offerings in the offering plate during worship on Sunday mornings. Every donation is a blessing.

BRAZIL MISSION PROJECT

Our ministry partners in Brazil recently made us aware of an urgent need. A church in Serra Talhada is very involved in mission outreach. They have partnered with Compassion International to operate two ministry centers near their city and are in the process of opening a third. Part of the project requires a piece of property for outdoor recreation. This project will cost R\$40.000 in Brazilian currency (approx. \$8400). They made a down payment and will pay the balance in installments. At our Sunday Members meeting, our church family elected to send at least \$1000 (approx. R\$4.800 in Brazilian currency) to assist with the down payment. If you'd like to contribute further toward this project, please contact Gary Dorr at gandsdorr73@centurylink.net or call the church office.

